STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS28159 / S1038

Consistent with the Governor's Red Tape Reduction Act, this bill seeks to eliminate inactive provisions of law.
The Department of Health and Welfare recently reviewed Idaho Code to identify obsolete sections which may
be stricken from Idaho Code without impact for our programs. The sections being stricken relate to a weight
control pilot project that was completed prior to 2007 and to a health insurance assistance program that became
obsolete when the state Health Insurance Exchange, Your Health Idaho, was implemented in 2014.

FISCAL NOTE

No fiscal impact, since the provisions being stricken reflect past direction that has already been accomplished
or are no longer relevant.

Contact:
David Bell
Department of Health and Welfare
(208) 364-1939

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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